
 Inter Office Memo  
 

 
To: JRPP (Sydney Region East) 

From: Sam Lettice – Coordinator Canada Bay Council  

Subject: 121 Queens Road, Five Dock (Lucas Gardens School) 

Date: 7 July 2015  JRPP No: 2015SYE050 

 
Please be advised that following further consultation with Public Works NSW, a minor amended is required 
to condition 21(e) of the previously submitted Council Assessment Report.  
 
The revised condition reads as follows:   
 

e)    A supervised system shall be implemented by the school to ensure the efficient and timely arrival and 
departure of mini-buses and other vehicles to and from the site to prevent any queueing of vehicles 
onto Walker Street during the drop-off and collection of school children.  This system shall ensure 
that the drop off and pick up arrangements for the school do not cause overflow queueing and/or 
affect traffic flows along Walker Street or into Queens Road.  Details of the proposed system shall be 
submitted to, and approved by, the Canada Bay Traffic Committee prior to commencement of 
construction works.  Should overflow queueing of vehicles into Walker Street start to become 
evident at any time, the school shall promptly arrange for line marking and signposting of the entry 
and exit driveways to be reversed and for the drop off/pick up system to continue to be monitored 
to ensure that the queueing problem is effectively resolved. 

 

 


